FLC Council Meeting Minutes September 18, 2022

Meeting Called to Order 11:40am by Rick

Present: Steve Bennett, Jack Harris, Rick Brown, John VanAuker, and Lisa Achen

Steve identified we had a quorum.

Rick read our Mission, Vision, and Value Statement

Minutes from August were reviewed and accepted with the following change regarding Covid which was from an August 6 email:

Pastor's statement to congregation:

"If you test positive or are presumed positive for COVID-19 within two days of attending a church event, we recommend notifying your close contacts. If you'd like to remain anonymous, or need help with notifications, please contact Nick at 530-878-1870. Once close contacts are determined, Nick can assist with notifying your close contacts from church. For COVID-19, a close contact is anyone who was within 6 feet of an infected person for a total of 15 minutes or more over a 24-hour period. Thank you for helping

Jack made motion to approve and accept. Second by Rick.

Treasurer Report:

Slight decrease in giving

Temple talk to occur in September – encourage auto deposit

Appreciate the brief overview.

Pastor to be back on October 18, 2022. Please schedule an appointment to meet with her for the first couple of weeks.

Old Business:

Decking - Nick, Arlan, and Jack inspected the deck. 1000 sq. feet and all look solid. Clean, light sanding, prime and coat (Arlan found through Rustoleum). Removing temporary fencing and build a gate. Starting this week to pressure wash. Mike Idler will be helping as well. Rick Brown to drop off large rake.

Doors – Lisa received a quote from Homewood for doors and hardware. She will be contacting Lon with Good News to see if they can be the contractor. If this all comes together, an in person meeting will be held to discuss quotes.

Garbage disposal – Bob and Jack installed the new garbage disposal.

New Business:

Steve discussed the office and youth position responsibilities and that he would be meeting with Nick this week.

Rick shared a book he is reading, The Search. It's about a church council member and they dynamics of a congregation. He laughs out loud and highly recommends.

Steve shared that he received an email yesterday from Samantha Tannarome indicating she has resigned from Council. Rick volunteered to speak to Amanda Hawkins and Steve volunteered to speak to Betty Noreen.

Moved for adjournment at 12:44 pm by Rick seconded by Steve.

Next Council Meeting October 16th, 2022

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Achen